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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – MARCH 20, 2015
@ Gresford School computer lab
Meeting opened: Noon
Attendance:  Ange Kelehear (president), Hazel Craig (vice-pres), Jo Locke (vice-president), Amanda Sellens  (treasurer), Julie Hartigan (secretary), Lyndell Osmond, Sylvia Lawrence, Mary Horn, Lou Whyte, Pauline Mitchell (principal), Kristy Duncan, Bec Spinks, Catherine Smith, Alissa Abra, Megan Edwards, Shantelle Turnbull, Tracy Merchant, Amanda Silver, Emma Simpson, Christine Vigar .

Apologies: Belinda Joliffe, Yanmin Scott, Clayton Scott.

Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Hazel Craig
Carried
Correspondence in: 
Letter from Belinda Joliffe
Correspondence out: 

Canteen report (Kristy Duncan): Attached
· Kristy reported that the new canteen oven was connected and used for the first time today to heat food for Harmony Day. The cabinet has been lacquered.
· The Easter Red Day and hat parade was scheduled for April 1.

· Canteen roster to be out next week.
· Disco was a great success and raised about $200.
Motion: That the canteen report be adopted.

Moved: Emma Simpson
Second: Hazel Craig
Carried
Treasurer’s report (Amanda Sellens): The treasurer’s report shows the P&C account has a balance of $4423.29. Canteen account balance $6339.96. Reports attached.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Christine Vigar
Carried
Principal’s report (Pauline Mitchell):  Attached. Pauline and Shayne Taylor introduced the P&C members to the new Comboxes (portable smartboards) that will aid learning in and out of the classroom. Pauline also thanked everyone who contributed to the international feast for Harmony Day. She also passed on news from Sue Dillon that the P&C’s share of proceeds from the Gresford Show canteen would be about $1000.
Motion: That the principal’s report be adopted.

Moved: Jo Locke
Second: Bec Spinks
Carried 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

REQUEST FOR SPONSORSHIP: Belinda Joliffe sent a letter to the P&C requesting a donation towards the fundraising ride/walk she and Elise Chesworth had planned for the Olivia Everett Benefit Day on April 19. After much discussion, it was decided that as a fundraising body which has collected funds with the expressed purpose of supporting Gresford Public School, its students and associated educational programs, it would be inappropriate for the P&C to reallocate those funds to another fundraising venture. However, the P&C applauded the efforts of Belinda and Elise and showed a desire to support any fundraising efforts Belinda organised in Olivia’s name, through the school. With such an event, it would be known that any funds raised at the school on the day go directly to the cause and not to the P&C or school.
Motion: That the P&C members assist Belinda Joliffe and Elise Chesworth with any fundraising event they organise at the school to support the Olivia Everett fundraising day.
Moved: Lou Whyte  
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried 
BILLYCART DERBY: 
Hazel advised that the organising committee for the Gresford Billycart Derby was organising merchandise and raffle tickets to be sold at the P&C’s Cow Pat Lotto stall. Hazel also asked that the letter seeking help from the school community for Cow Pat Lotto include assistance to erect the marquee at 9am on Good Friday and pull it down at 2pm on Easter Saturday. Julie advised that letters would go out next week.

AFTER SCHOOL CARE: The possibility of resurrecting After School Care at Gresford was discussed. Discussion included the possibility of organising a bus to/from the established After School Care at Vacy PS.
Motion: That the P&C support investigating After School Care at Gresford. Catherine to put out a survey to parents.

Moved: Amanda Silver  
Second: Hazel Craig
Carried
SCHOOL SIGN: Ange to get a quote for replacing the large school sign at the front of the school.
ZOE LETTER: Bec Spinks volunteered to write a letter on behalf of Zoe McAllister’s students, praising her efforts and outcomes with the students, to support Zoe’s bid to become a permanent member of staff at Gresford PS.
SCHOOL BANKING: Bec Spinks advised that school banking was ready to go. Banking packs to go out to students next week for a start in Term 2. Banking day will be Thursday.

SPORTS GALA DAYS: Kristy advised that the free Sports Gala Days planned for Gresford in the school holidays was looking for volunteers to cook the barbecue if anyone was available.

HORSE SPORTS DAY: Megan advised that the Horse Sports Days planned for April 16/17, in aid of the Leukaemia Foundation, was also looking for volunteers.

VEGAS BALL: It was confirmed that the School of Arts hall had been booked for the What happens in Vegas … fundraising ball on October 17. The DJ is also booked.
Motion: That anyone interested in helping to organise the ball attend a meeting on Wed, April 1 (after the Easter Hat parade) with a view to establishing sub-committees to work on ball preparation.

Moved: Lou Whyte  
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
UNIFORMS: Lyndell advised that the material for the winter tunics had arrived and had been delivered to dressmaker Misha Bevan.

NEXT P&C MEETING: Friday, May 15, at 10am in the school library.

MEETING CLOSED: 1.47pm.
MINUTES TAKEN BY: Secretary Julie Hartigan
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